

The Minutes of the committee meeting of the Loughborough Students' Archery club, held on 30/11/06

The meeting opened at 18:03

1. Attendance
 - a. Present: Ian, Chris M, Chris N, James, Sarah, Phil, Alan, Jon
 - b. Apologies for Absence: Bob
 - c. Absent: Sam
2. The minutes of the last meeting were passed.
3. Main Business
 - a. Equipment:
Chris N has got 5 sets of limbs and Chairs Challenge Shield, 3 spot FITA and Portsmouth faces.
 - b. Competitions: BUTC on 3rd March. **Jon** to email club once venue has been organised. **Jon** to try and get more novices involved in BUTTS competitions.
 - c. Drivers: James and Doug are insured to drive the minibus. Alan has another test on Monday.
 - d. Keys: **Ian** has got 5 keys cut. They were distributed among committee.
 - e. **Chris M** is in the process of taking clothing orders. The order will be placed with tempest after the club ordering deadline on the 8th Dec.
 - f. The club has been registered with the EFAA.
 - g. Isle of Man: Deposits for 13 people have been sent.
 - h. The Chair's Challenge Shield is organised. **Ian** to email club and learn rules etc.
 - i. **Jon** to organise Loughborough BUTTS
 - j. Alan the coach believes the current level of coaching is not enough for novices. It is proposed that the committee notify him of the number of novices starting next academic year and he will

provide an appropriate amount of trainee coaches to assist with novices training.

- k. The Monday shoot has now been replaced by Tuesday 12-2pm. **Alan** to take. **Ian** to notify Owain and the club.

4. Other Business

- a. **Chris N** to buy 10 sights and 5 sight pins, several have gone missing. The possibility of getting 2 new bosses was discussed but it was decided not to bother for now.
- b. After a lengthy discussion the committee decided that we did not like the proposed idea of incorporating BUTTS into BUSA. **Ian** to pass on these views to the appropriate people.
- c. The register must be taken at every session by **whichever committee member is taking the shoot.**
- d. **James** to put two weeks of shoots on the website rather than just one.

Session rota

- | | |
|-------------------------|--------------------------------|
| a. Sat 2 nd | Ian (Chair's Challenge Shield) |
| a. Sun 3 rd | Alan |
| b. Tue 5 th | Alan |
| c. Wed 6 th | Phil (Chris N to supervise) |
| d. Sat 9 th | Ian |
| e. Sun 10 th | TBC (Ian to email experienced) |
| f. Tue 12 th | Alan |
| g. Wed 13 th | James |

Confirmation of next meeting

- a. Proposed for 14/12/06 (TBC)

Meeting Closed: 19:00